

Ward: Sutton Trinity

Date of meeting: 4th August 2016, 7.00pm

Meeting overview

Present: Councillors Pears and Mackey

Officer: Nick Reid - Waste Management Services

Lesley Bannister - Community Governance Manager

Apologies: Councillor Waddington and Peter Bell. There were approx. 15 residents in attendance.

Election of Ward Chairman - Councillor Pears was elected as Ward Chairman

Councillors Updates and Local News

Councillor Pears – Welcomed and introduced all the newly elected Trinity Town Councillors to the meeting.

Officer updates

Nick Reid - Waste Management Services

Nick updated the audience on the Ward's waste management service 12 months on from the introduction of the wheelie bins. He acknowledged there had been issues initially and consequently there had been a recruitment drive for more crew. He said Sutton Coldfield's recycling volume was far higher than had been estimated prior to the wheelie bin roll out. Nick then invited questions from the residents and Councillors some of which resulted in actions noted overleaf.

Petitions

Holland Road zebra crossing

Next Meeting date

19^d January 2017, 7.00pm Sutton Coldfield Town Hall.

The meeting concluded at 8.25pm



Ward: Sutton Trinity 4th August 2016, 7.00pm Summary of Resident's issues and actions

NO.	Resident or Forum or Residents group Details	Concern/issue	Type of action to be taken (if any)	Officer or Member with responsibility
1	Local residents and Ward Councillors	Green Waste –Are there any plans to change the Green Waste collection day from Tuesday to Friday?	No change for Trinity.	Nick Reid
	-	Nick said that this had happened in the neighbouring Ward of Four Daks and it was the only planned change for this year. The change was due to increase demand and it was an operational change to meet demand.	1	- \ /
2	Trinity Town Councillors	Will Birmingham City Council Waste management service consultant with Town Councillors in the future on service delivery. Nick said "yes hoppy to".	None	Nick Reid
3	Local resident College Hill	Recently on College Hill bin collections had to be abandoned due to parking issues, the residents said that the crew did return later in the day and were very grateful, however could the parking issue be looked at?	Councillor Pears to contact Karl Randall to investigate and report back.	Councillor Pears.
4	Local resident Tamworth Road	Commented that he had noticed that the complaints in the local press could be solved if residents used on line services.	Nick Reid to ask press office to do comms on this matter.	Nick Reid



Ward: Sutton Trinity 4th August 2016, 7.00pm Summary of Resident's issues and actions

NO.	Resident or Forum or Residents group Details	Concern/issue	Type of action to be taken (if any)	Officer or Member with responsibility
5	Local residents of Rectory Rd and Lyndon Rd	The wheelie bins not being put back by the crews.	Nick Reid to investigate.	Nick Reid
ñ	Local resident of Walmley Road	Recycling collection is being missed from a section of this road.	Nick Reid took details and to investigate.	Nick Reid
7	Local Resident Tamworth Road	Concern over the treatment of an Amey highways issue he had logged via the contact centre. Details to be emailed to Lesley Bannister so that the Ward Councillors can investigate.	Contact Amey	Councillor Pears and Lesley Bannister.
8	Local Residents of Tudor Hill	The residents concerned over the length of time the traffic calming scheme was taking to be approved, which is funded from 106's monies from the developer.	Councillor Pears to write to the Cabinet Member for Highways	Councillor Pears
9	Local Resident	Concern was raised over the matter of an overgrown hedge on Maple Road which was causing an obstruction on the footpath. Full address and details taken to be passed on to Highways Engineer.	Karl Randall to investigate	Councillor Pears and Karl Randali



10	Local Resident of Rectory Rd near Good Hope Hospital.	Concerns over parked cars on the highway which are impeding the residents views when driving off his property. Resident asked for single yellow line. Residents details taken and to be passed on to Highways Engineers	Karl Randall to inspect	Councillor Pears.
11	Local Resident Maney Hill Rd	Cars speeding along Maney Hill Rd – Councillor Mackey explained to the residents that speeding matters must be reported to the Police at the time of the event so a log could be kept of these incidents.	Councillor Waddington and Karl Randall to take to Police Tasking.	Councillor Waddington.
12	Local Resident	When is "20" is plenty being rolled out?	Councillor Pears to ask for an update from Karl Randall	Councillor Pears